
Fremont Township Minutes 
September 14, 2017 

 
The regular meeting for the Fremont Twp. Board of Trustees was held on September 14, 2017, at 7:00 p.m. at the 
Fremont Township Hall.   
Board members present:  H. Wymore, A. Holbrook, J. Welke, C. Sherwin and M. Blatt.  Absent:  None 
Guests: 10 
 
MINUTES:   
Without objection or correction the August 10, 2017, regular board meeting.  Motion made by M. Blatt, seconded 
by J. Welke – motion carried 
  
BILLS:   
Motion to pay the bills as presented made by M. Blatt seconded by C. Sherwin – motion carried. 
 
PUBLIC COMMENTS:   
A Resident asked why no one was at the office the week of Labor Day.  C. Sherwin stated that he was in the office 
that Wednesday from 9am-2pm and was also in the office this week Wednesday and Thursday.  The Resident stated 
that he tried to call the office and no one answered so he assumed no one was there, H. Wymore stated that maybe 
they were on another line.  H. Wymore also commented that we are not required to have office hours and C. 
Sherwin stated that he is only required to be in the office the last day that taxes are due.  A Resident asked if the 
Road Commission got confused as to what part of Snover Road they were supposed to be fixing.  C. Sherwin stated 
that they black-topped the bridge by the Golden Years club and H. Wymore stated that they have the culvert next to 
the dip that they are supposed to be repairing so hopefully that work starts soon.  Another Resident asked if there 
wasn’t a treasurer’s report this month and C. Sherwin stated that he would explain during the Treasurer’s report.  A 
Resident stated that they do think we need some more gravel at the Fremont Cemetery on the NW side.  H. 
Wymore stated that the will check into it.  This Resident also commented that they were surprised to see the amount 
of work that had been done at the Fremont Cemetery and is concerned about taking away too many trees so that the 
ravine may collapse.  H. Wymore stated that they are bringing in some fill dirt and he does not see it being a 
problem.   
 
CLERK REPORT: 
The Clerk picked up the new election equipment last week.  We are going to have to purchase some new voting 
instructions because the new system has a different type of ballot marking.   
 
TREASURER REPORT:   
Treasurer stated that he is having a Quickbooks problem so he was not able to print a complete treasurer’s report.  
He has a call into tech support to get it fixed and when it is corrected he will print the report.  He stated that all the 
account did reconcile and are balanced and the Board has received that information.  Motion to accept treasurer 
report as presented made by H. Wymore, seconded by M. Blatt – motion carried.   
 
SUPERVISOR REPORT:  
Cemetery Report –Had two burials this month.  H. Wymore has also received several complements on how well the 
cemetery has been maintained this summer.   
Road Report – The Road Commission was able to brush spray 9 miles for the $2,000 that we budgeted.  H. 
Wymore stated that the Road Commission should be starting to work on Snover Road and Ambrose Road soon.  
They are supposed to have this work done by the end of the year.   
. 
Meeting adjourned at 7:23 p.m. 
 
All meetings are held the second Thursday of every month at the Fremont Township Hall located at 4850 Mertz 
Road (M-24) at 7:00 p.m.  All public is welcome to attend.  
 
Amy Holbrook, Fremont Township Clerk 


